
 

 

      TOWN OF GALE REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

January 10, 2023 

 

The regular board meeting for the Town of Gale was held on January 10, 2023 at 7:45 p.m.  Board members present were Paul Halderson, Mike Oslie, Sharon 

Spahr, Kevin Duch and Matt Andersen. Also, present were Kelly Oslie, Kevin Evenson, Jim Stetzer, Jamie Stetzer, Dan Byom, Judy Byom, Ken Congdon,  

Randy Mickelson, Joshua Wiedenback and Sue Henderson. 

 

Paul Halderson called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The open meeting law requirements had been met by posting and publication.  

 

Kevin Duch made a motion to approve the minutes as printed. Matt Andersen seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

Under citizen appearances there were none 

 

Under the machinery report it was reported that the #2 truck had a hose done at Unviersal and also needed parts for the wing. A new cutting edge was ordered 

for the #4 white plow truck.  

 

Under the road report it was discussed that there has been lots of snow plowing and sanding. The salt and sand mix is running low and the town is working on 

restocking it. Paul Halderson and Matt Andersen went and looked at Hill Lane; we plow approximately 1000 feet past where the town road ends. The feeling is 

that the safest place for the town to turn around is where we have been turning around.  

 

The correspondence was next on the agenda. The WTA unit meeting is coming up. Paul met with Kornmann in zoning and discussed with him the properties 

that need to be fixed as far as the zoning. Trempealeau County will follow up and get the zoning corrected.   

 

The town is looking at getting a different truck to replace the white ton truck. This will be put on the February agenda. 

 

There were no building permits to report on. 

 

Mike Oslie gave an update on the STCSWC meeting. Paul Anderson is the new manager. Steve Hogden gave an update at the meeting on the La Crosse 

County policy board meeting. Revenue share checks will be paid out in January to the municipalities  Hauler license applications have been mailed out. There 

was an update on the inventory and pricing of recyclables. Rock Oil has just picked up the waste oil.  

 

Mike Oslie made a motion to approve the monthly financial report. Matt Andersen seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

  

Sharon Spahr made a motion to approve #26789 through #26830. Kevin Duch seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

The February meeting will be held on Monday, February 20th at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Matt Andersen made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin Duch seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 

 

Sue Henderson Clerk-Treasurer Town of Gale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


